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Dear   

 

This is in reference to your application for correction of your naval record pursuant to Section 

1552 of Title 10, United States Code.  After careful and conscientious consideration of relevant 

portions of your naval record and your application, the Board for Correction of Naval Records 

(Board) found the evidence submitted insufficient to establish the existence of probable material 

error or injustice.  Consequently, your application has been denied. 

 

A three-member panel of the Board, sitting in executive session, considered your application on 

30 April 2024.  The names and votes of the members of the panel will be furnished upon request.  

Your allegations of error and injustice were reviewed in accordance with administrative 

regulations and procedures applicable to the proceedings of this Board.  Documentary material 

considered by the Board consisted of your application, together with all material submitted in 

support thereof, relevant portions of your naval record and applicable statutes, regulations, and 

policies.  In addition, the Board considered the advisory opinion contained in Commander, Navy 

Personnel Command memorandum 1000 PERS-313 of 16 October 2023 and Commander, Navy 

Pay and Personnel Support Center memorandum 1000 N1 of 29 December 2023 and your 

responses to the opinions. 

 

You requested to correct your career history, assignment history, school history and duty station 

data from Navy Standard Integrated Personnel System, Fleet Training Management and Planning 

System, My Navy Assignment, and Bureau of Naval Personnel (BUPERS) Online to show your 

full prior service history.  In addition, you requested to correct your time in service (TIS), time in 

grade, and dates of rank.  Lastly, you stated the Navy has no history of your awards and 

decorations.  The Board, in its review of your entire record and application, carefully weighed all 

potentially mitigating factors, to include your assertions.  The Board concluded that BUPERS 

Instruction 1070.27E provides guidance for determining which documents should be submitted 

to Naval Personnel Command (PERS-313) for filing into the official military personnel file 

(OMPF).  PERS-313 has updated your OMPF to reflect three of your prior service DD Form 

214, Certificate of Release or Discharge from Active Duty and training course completion 

certificates.  However, the Board determined that you will need to contact the MyNavy Career 

Center (MNCC) regarding updating your corporate data.  MNCC can be reached via email at 

askmncc.fct@navy.mil or phone at (901)874-6622. 






